
 

 
 

 
 

Knockerra Church  
 
 

Saturday 26th August 8 p.m. 
Teresa McNamara, Knockerra 
P.J. McNamara, Knockerra 
Joseph McNamara, Knockerra 
 

Saturday 2nd September 8 p.m. 
Month’s Mind 
Joseph Nugen, Corrovorrin, Ennis & Donail, 
Killimer. 
 

Saturday 9th September 8 p.m. 
Month’s Mind 
Sean Blake, Granatooha 
 
 

Killimer Church 
 
 

Sunday 27th August 10.30 a.m. 
 
 

Sunday 3rd September 10.30 a.m. 
 
 
 

Sunday 10th September 10.30 a.m. 
Teresa & Peter Daly 
 
 

 
 

 

First Friday Calls  
Friday next is the First Friday in September. Fr. Pat will 
visit his calls on Thursday 31st August due to a wedding on 
the Friday. If anyone would like to have a visit, please 
contact the parish office at 089-4026161 

Scattery Island Celebration  
We welcome back Fr. Des Hillery who will lead our 
celebration on Scattery Island this Sunday 27th August @ 
3.45pm. The ferry to Scattery Island will depart from 
Marina at 2 p.m. & at 3 p.m. 

Back To School  
Best wishes to all students in our parish schools as they 
return this week! We wish every blessing on children 
beginning school for the very first time. Every blessing to 
teachers, SNA’s & school staff as you begin another new 
year.  

Leaving Cert. Results 
Congratulations to all our young people who received 
their Leaving Cert results on Friday. We wish you every 
success in your lives. May you be supported in your 
choices and guided with your decisions. 
 
Knockerra Church Saturday 2nd September  
Eucharist Minister: Susie Griffin 
Liturgy Reader: Helen Sheil 

Knockerra Church Flower Rota September 
Susie Griffin 

Killimer Church Sunday 3rd September 
Eucharist Minister: Mairead Slattery & Deirdre Grogan 

Killimer Church Cleaning September 
Caroline Brennan, Patsy O’Driscoll, Eve Browne & Marie 
Kelly. 

 
Killimer 26th & 27th August 2023  

INIS CATHAIGH PASTORAL AREA 
Co Parish Priests: Fr Pat Larkin - Tel  0659051093 Mob 087-2300627 

Fr Tony Casey - Tel 0659059008 Mob 087-9936950 
Fr Peter O’Loughlin - Mob 086-8250016 

Pastoral Worker- Ministry of Pastoral Care: Maura Falsey 089-4026161   
Parish Safeguarding Representatives: Frances Hassett & Laura Fennell 

 

 

 

  

Newsletter: email carolineylynch@yahoo.com before Midday on Wednesday  



 
 

Knockerra Church 
The Holy Rosary is on-going in Knockerra Church 
every evening at 7 p.m. Praying together is 
powerful, everyone is welcome. 

Burren Ramble  
The waters and the wild of the Burren are calling to 
everyone to come on out on Sunday 3rd September 
for the Burren Ramble in aid of the RNLI 
Lifeboats. Base camp is in the heart of the Caher 
Valley for parking at 11am. This route for parking 
is up by the Caher River and St Patrick’s Church in 
Fanore. The 8km ramble leaves at 12 noon. This 
year the ramble will be all on the road leading up 
into Caherbullog and Lismorahaun. The world 
famous Lismorahaun singers will sing in their own 
place for the ramblers. Bring suitable walking and 
weather gear. Information from 087-6260301. All 
proceeds to the RNLI Lifeboats. 

Limerick and Clare Education and 
Training Board –College of FET, 
Kilrush Campus 
This Autumn the College of FET, Kilrush is 
offering the following Adult Education courses 
which may be of interest. 
Special Needs Assistant (Intellectual Disability 
Practice); empowering people of all abilities to 
reach their potential and to develop socially 
valued roles. 
ELC – Level 5 Certificate in Early Learning and 
Care; enabling learners to provide holistic care 
and learning experiences for children from 0-6 
years of age. 
For further details please give us a call at 086-879 
7225 
 

A Teacher’s Prayer  

 
Enable me to teach with WISDOM for I help to 

shape the mind.  
Equip me to teach with TRUTH for I help to 

shape the conscience.  
Encourage me to teach with VISION for I help 

to shape the future.  
Empower me to teach with LOVE for I help to 

shape the world. 

 
 AMEN 

 
 

Killimer G.A.A. 
The winner this week is Susan Flanagan. 

Silent Retreat 
Theme: “If you but knew the gift of God. Preached by: Fr. 
Kilian Byrne, Foyer of Charity. Venue: St. Mary’s 
Accommodation, Knock, Co. Mayo Date: October 16th to 
22nd Cost: €495 full board  
Contact: Helen : 00353 86 
1678027/hellywilliams@gmail.com 
www.foyerofcharity.ie A privileged time to come away 
from noise and distractions, and listen to the Spirit of God, 
- Who is love. silence, prayer, teachings & liturgy of the 
Church. 

New Clare Age Friendly Strategy 2023-2027- 
Survey  
The Clare Age Friendly Programme is in the process of 
developing a new Clare Age Friendly Strategy 2023-2027, 
that looks at the needs of all older people and what we can 
do to make County Clare more Age Friendly into the 
future. In this regard, we have developed a survey. If you 
wish to complete this survey, please contact the Age 
Friendly Section on agefriendlyclare@clarecoco.ie or 
6846276 

Matt Talbot Novena 
Date For The Diary 
The Matt Talbot Novena will take place again this year in 
St. Senan’s Church, Kilrush beginning on Monday 2nd 
October at 7.30 p.m. & will continue for nine consecutive 
Monday nights. More details later. 
 

You Are More 
 You are more than a number  

You are more than a grade on a paper or a score on a 
text.  

You are a special person  
A person with unique skills,  

gifts and talents,  
A person with feelings,  

you get excited, happy, angry, sad.  
You get frustrated when you don’t get the results  

and sometimes you worry too.  
You are a person with hopes, dreams, plans.  
You are more than your results in an exam. 

 Please remember, you are special.  
Sandy O’Donoghue 
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